
 

May 4, 2020 
 
Geoffrey Noyes 
208 Beacon Street  
Marblehead, MA 01945 
 
Re: Environmental Design Review Special Permit 3348  
 
Dear Mr. Noyes, 
 
I am writing to follow-up from the April 27, 2020 Redevelopment Board meeting regarding the 
property you own located at 833 Massachusetts Avenue in Arlington, MA. This property has a 
Special Permit 3348 recorded at the Middlesex South Registry of Deeds Book 131350 and Page 
69 on August 18, 2009. Pursuant to this Decision, as the property owner you are required to 
abide by all permit conditions. The Arlington Redevelopment Board requested follow-up on 
actions with regard to future redevelopment of the “Atwood House” as referenced in Special 
Condition #5 in the original Special Permit.  
 
I am writing to inform you that on Monday, April 27, 2020, the Arlington Redevelopment Board 
voted unanimously (5-0) to close the hearing. In their vote, closing this hearing was conditioned 
on the following actions: 
 

• The property owner shall apply for a demolition permit within 30 days following this 
vote or by May 27, 2020.  

• The property owner shall apply for an Environmental Design Review Special Permit 
following expiration of the demolition delay period or earlier contingent upon Arlington 
Historical Commission rulings per Town Bylaw Article 6 Historically or Architecturally 
Significant Buildings.  

• If the property owner does not file a demolition permit, the owner shall apply for an 
Environmental Design Review Special Permit with a renovation plan for the existing 
building within 60 days or by June 27, 2020.  

 
Should you have any questions about this vote, please contact me at 781-316-3092. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jennifer Raitt 
Secretary Ex-Officio 
 
cc: Andrew Bunnell, Chair 
      Robert J. Annese, Esquire  

 ARLINGTON REDEVELOPMENT BOARD 
 TOWN HALL ARLINGTON, MASSACHUSETTS  02476 
 TELEPHONE 781-316-3090 


